2718 W. Woodlawn Avenue | San Antonio, Texas 78228-5124 | 210-734-2620 | Facsimile 210-734-0708

iVen, Holy Spirit, Ven!

March 2, 2015

Reverend John Mary Foster, M.D.M. Post Office Box 1759 Canyon Lake, Texas 78133

Dear Father John Mary:

"But we can only bear witness to what we ourselves have experienced.

Christians are those who let God clothe them with goodness and mercy, with Christ, so as to become, like Christ, servants of God and others."

Pope Francis, 2015 Message for Lent.

Joyfully I want to express my heartfelt congratulations on the inauguration and blessing of the new Monsignor O'Callaghan Center on June 6, 2015, this is truly a wonderful occasion to rejoice! This day will be a memorable one in the minds and hearts of all who have worked tirelessly to see this dream come true. The center will be source of joy to the many who come seeking communion with God in solitude and away from the distraction of life and, to be able to listen to the message of God's Divine Mercy.

It is also a witness of the dedication and faithfulness of the people of God and the Divine Mercy community in centering their lives and efforts on the foundation of their chrism of, "faith in Jesus; abandonment to the Father's Will; and the adoration of and teaching concerning His divine mercy.

May God, who is infinitely generous, reward all your efforts and continue to bless you and the faithful under your pastoral care. Be assured of my prayers for you and Divine Mercy Mission community.

May the Holy Spirit, grant you peace and joy.

Fraternally yours in Christ,

Most Reverend Gustavo García-Siller, M.Sp.S.

Archbishop of San Antonio